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PRESS RELEASE:  INCIDENT AT DMPI CAMP PHILLIPS 
 
Del Monte Pacific Limited (“DMPL”) wishes to inform the SGX that at around 6.00 PM yesterday, 
February 19, 2013, a group of members of the New People’s Army, a leftist militant group entered 
Camp Phillips, a residential community for Del Monte Philippines, Inc (“DMPI”) employees in 
Bukidnon, Philippines.  
 
The Group had apparently tried to rob a Petrol Station outside the Camp and retreated inside the 
Camp when confronted by the Philippine National Police. They burned three heavy equipment 
units to cover their retreat to the mountains. One security guard was fatally shot while resisting 
their entry. All residents of the camp were unharmed.  
 
DMPL wishes to stress that the incident does not in any way affect the Plantation and Cannery 
operations and both are running normally.  
 
 
By Order of the Board 
Del Monte Pacific Limited 
 
Yvonne Choo 
Company Secretary 
20 February 2013 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Further Information: 
Jennifer Luy 
Del Monte Pacific Limited 
jluy@delmontepacific.com 
+65 6594 0980 
 


	DEL MONTE PACIFIC LIMITED

